

Town of Lyndon

Office of Municipal Administrator

P.O. Box 167 Lyndonville, VT 05851 (802) 626-5834 Office • (802) 626-1265 Fax

Justin M. Smith Municipal Administrator justin@lyndonvt.org

May 6, 2024

Peter Pochop, Bicycle and Pedestrian Project Manager Project Delivery Bureau- Municipal Assistance 219 North Main Street Barre, VT 05641

Dear Mr. Pochop,

The Town of Lyndon Selectboard would like to express their strong support for the Town application for a 2024 Bicycle and Pedestrian Grant Program Small-scale Construction Project Grant from the Vermont Agency of Transportation (VTrans) to replace a 355' segment of sidewalk along the south side of Maple Street. Additionally, we would like to acknowledge that we are willing to provide the required local match and future maintenance responsibility for the proposed replacement of the 355' +/- segment of sidewalk which is located between Park Avenue and Main Street.

We hope you will look favorably upon our request.

Sincerely,

Town of Lyndon Selectboard

Christian Thompson, Chair

Kermit Fisher

Susan Mills

Christopher Hunter

Daniel Renaudette